Dear Parents and Carers,

Please find attached the report from our recent Ofsted inspection published today.
The inspector was confident from the outset that this was still a good school. 
As we were aware the final letter would be short and not include all feedback given on the day we have noted some things here for your information. 
He was impressed with classrooms and how they looked.
He noted the Philosophy for Children (P4C) sessions taking place and commented on how this linked clearly to the strong reasoning children demonstrated when talking about their reading. The older children were very articulate about their reading books that they brought to share. One of the older children said how much he loved being a reading champion. 
Children were asked about whether the school had given them ambitions in life. One child said “I don’t know what job I want but I know I want a clever job that makes me use my brain in different ways and think”. Another child said “I have been through two lots of building work here and in all of the building works I have learnt how to keep safe and about buildings and that is why I want to be an architect”. 
The inspector praised how we were looking after our children who are eligible for pupil premium.
He specifically commented on how this was a nurturing and inclusive school. 
There were around 100 parent responses and these were overwhelming positive and indicated the value parents place on this nurturing and inclusive community.
Governors, our local authority link adviser and Joy Langley from Southwark Diocesean Board of Education attended the feedback session. Joy was full of praise for what the school does and how it nurtures children and families. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The inspector said that he could see that the school is teaching children to be writers. He saw that all children got the opportunity to succeed. He stated that there was compelling writing across genres and a real emphasis on reasons to write. 
The inspection had a strong focus on safeguarding. The older children were really strong in their understanding of e-safety and told the inspector about all the things they learn about in computing. He noted that e-safety was both reactive and proactive. Children told him that the curriculum was changed in the light of e-safety issues that arose. They were confident that adults in school know as much about new apps as they do. The children told the inspector that they had been taught how to look after themselves on public transport and felt well prepared and confident for secondary school. 
He asked our younger children how things get sorted at lunchtimes. A Year 2 child said “Our dinner teachers look after us”. One of the Year 1 children said “I don’t know how, but everything just gets sorted”. The inspector asked children if they felt safe and they unanimously agreed that this was the case. One of these younger children said at the end of the meeting “Do you not want to know some more about the school; I have got so much to tell you?”
We know that there was much more to tell and celebrate about our school community than the inspector had time to look at but appreciate the affirmation that we continue to be a good school. Our focus has always been on doing the best for every child that joins our school family and this Ofsted validation allows us to continue to focus on the whole child and their development through a broad, balanced and exciting curriculum. 

